


May 3, 2017

Director of the Office of Civil Rights
US Environmental Prolection Agency
MAIL code 1201A

1200 Pennsylvania Avenue N.W.
Washington, DC 20460

RE: Recent overflow of stonm drains on April 30, 2017 on-Strcct, Barrington, [L.
To Whom It May Concern:

On September 22, 2015 I wrote you regarding the Village of Barrington allowing storm drains on
our block of -treet and affected nearby streets of to overflow
into the environment based on faulty and aged drains. You replied, much to my surprise and

gratitude.

As an update, our storm drain at the intersection of IMMNStreet where we live and [N
Streets overflowed on Sunday, April 30, 2017. The Village of Barrington (see their website) has
been complying with the EPA request to fix these faulty drains and is currently replacing sewage
drains in other parts of the village much less affected than our street, the low point and
consistenily flooded street when high water accumulates. When first proposed in 2016, the
village stated our street along with the other streets requiring attention would be completed in
2017. Later, the village stated the work would stop at the train tracks, leaving our short portion of
the project until 2018 due to “budget constraints.”

1 just want to let you know that while the village is actively making infrastructure changes, our
street cannot be ignored. The promise of rectifying our street in 2018 must be backed up with
actions. Please do NOT assume the village has complied with the original reason for replacing
ancient sewage infrastructure if they only repair streets never affected with sewage run off. Our
block o Street consistently has raw, smelly and unhealthful sewage run ofl spiliing
wildly out of manholes into our block and the adjacent ones of and streets when
rainful becomes excessive. My husband with an background in engineering is puzzled why the
village began working on areas where sewage run off is not a problem, making us wait for two
years fromn the time their decision was made heavily influenced by the EPA to correct these
drains. If a village really cares about the water quality, health hazards posed by contaminated
flooding when drains are ineffectual, they should have started the project on IRl Strect.
Municipalities always have reasons for the path of origin and completion on projects of this
nature, but 1 want to be certain to emphasize our concern that if our block of }h Street 15
ignored and does not get attention in the proposed 2018 time line, the sewage run off problem
has NOT been resolved.

We are hoping for the best in this situation, but afier waiting so long for action, can only pray we
will not be forgotten due to “budget constraints” when the Village of Barrington has spent so
much money in lawsuits against the local railroad, buying out downtown properties only to level
and to maintair vacant lots, completely rebuilding a block in the downtown and helping to
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